
City of York Council Committee Minutes 

MEETING SCRUTINY MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 

DATE 28 SEPTEMBER 2009 

PRESENT COUNCILLORS HEALEY (CHAIR), ORRELL, 
SCOTT, SIMPSON-LAING, TAYLOR, WAUDBY 
AND ASPDEN (SUBSTITUTE FOR CLLR R 
WATSON) 

APOLOGIES COUNCILLORS FUNNELL AND R WATSON 

 
 

PART B - MATTERS REFERRED TO COUNCIL 
 

14. UPDATE REPORT - REFERRAL FROM COMMUNITY SAFETY OVERVIEW 
AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE  
 
(see also Part A minute) 
 
Members considered a report detailing a referral made by the Community 
Safety Overview and Scrutiny Committee requesting a change to their terms 
of reference.  Scrutiny Management Committee were asked to comment on 
the referral so that their views could be fed into a report to Council. 
 
At the first meeting of the new Community Safety Overview and Scrutiny 
Committee, concerns had been expressed that the Licensing and Regulatory 
function had been included as part of the remit of the Economic and City 
Development Overview and Scrutiny Committee, rather than the Community 
Safety Overview and Scrutiny Committee.  Officers had also pointed out that 
the Building Maintenance function did not appear as part of the remit for any 
of the new committees.   
 
RECOMMENDED: (i) That the Licensing and Regulatory function be 

removed from the remit of the Economic and City 
Development Overview and Scrutiny Committee 
and included within the remit of the Community 
Safety Overview and Scrutiny Committee. 

 
(ii) That the building maintenance function be included 

within the remit of Economic and City 
Development Overview and Scrutiny Committee. 

 
REASON: To ensure clarity in the terms of reference of the Scrutiny 

Committees. 
 

 
 
 



 
 


